

SECRET

Approved For Release 2001/03/30 : CIA-RDP76-00183R000300100086-8

DIARY NOTES

25X1A

DD/S [REDACTED]

13 July 1961

JPYL

25X1A9a

25X1A9a

25X1A

1. [REDACTED] and I met with Bob Amory and [REDACTED] to discuss the components to be left out of the new building in order to provide space for WH/[REDACTED] some 16,000 square feet of space. It was agreed that we would plan to leave the Map Library Division of the Office of Research and Reports out of the building. Unfortunately, this space is not contiguous to the remainder of the Clandestine Services. However, I have examined the plan with H. S. and am satisfied that there is no way that this can be provided for short of major and expensive changes.

25X1A9a

25X1A9a

25X1A6a

2. I telephoned [REDACTED] and told him that I had heard from both Jim Garrison and [REDACTED] that the Office of Training was now proposing changes in the contract [REDACTED] which would delay the contractor and, in addition, that we did not have the funds to pay for these changes. I asked Bill to look at this without delay. (On 14 July he called to say that he had been in touch with [REDACTED] and Jim and believed that their conclusions were hasty inasmuch as it did not now appear that the changes w hich he had in mind would require any additional funds or would delay the contractor.)

25X1A9a

3. I met with [REDACTED] to discuss the request of the General Accounting Office for audit records on the Office of Research and Reports. It was agreed that we would stick to our original principle and refuse to show them anything paid from unvouchered funds or any audit of unvouchered funds on these grounds. I approved of them giving GAO the working papers of the audit of vouchered funds; I also approved of them showing the unvouchered audit report to GAO on a purely informal basis just to satisfy them that we were not really trying to hide anything from them.

25X1A9a

4. I also discussed with Les and Bob the question of whether CIA should adopt a policy of using economy jet transportation for travel across the North Atlantic. It was our opinion that we should comply with this policy inasmuch as the Department of State, ICA, and USIA have already adopted it. (At the Deputies' Meeting on 14 July I discussed this matter and with the full agreement of the Deputy Director (Intelligence) and the Deputy Director (Plans) the Director approved of this policy. It is estimated that this will save the Agency approximately \$3,000<sup>00</sup> per year.)

25X1A6a

5. [REDACTED] alerted me that he had turned in to the Deputy Director (Plans) the names of all Certified Public Accountants in the Agency. DD/P is looking for someone to go [REDACTED] to be an advisor to the Government.

25X1A9a

6. Larry Houston and [REDACTED] were in to show me two letters which have been written consummating agreement between us and the Governor of Virginia for concurrent jurisdiction at our new building. I told Larry to contact the Attorney General and finalize this deal if possible. If it is necessary for the Director to contact the Governor I am sure that he will be glad to do so, but I see no reason to bother him with this at this time.

Approved For Release 2001/03/30 : CIA-RDP76-00183R000300100086-8

SECRET

**SECRET**

Approved For Release 2001/03/30 : CIA-RDP76-00183R000300100086-8

7. Jim Garrison brought up his outline of the master plan, <sup>for the move</sup> to the new building. I signed his plan but cautioned him that it really meant very little without the numerous detailed annexes which have to be put with it. However, I am satisfied that they are now working hard to produce these annexes which are necessary before this plan is complete. I told him that I wanted to see them as they were finished. This will require some pushing and more monitoring to make sure that we are fully prepared to move in September. H

25X1A1d

\*\*\*\*\*



LKW:mam

Approved For Release 2001/03/30 : CIA-RDP76-00183R000300100086-8

**SECRET**